
June 24, 1997 

 

A special meeting of the Mount Joy Township Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Beebe at 2:02 

P.M. on Tuesday June 24
th

 in the Township Municipal Building.  The meeting was called specifically to open 

bids for the “box culvert project” on Spangler School Road.   

 

Supervisor Long was in attendance and was charge with taking the minutes as Mrs. Koontz was unable to 

attend.   

 

Supervisor Dayhoff was absent.   

 

Ms. Peggy Miller representing HRG, the Township engineering firm, was in attendance.   

 

Also five contractor representatives were present.   

 

The Chair inquired whether the meeting had been properly advertised by HRG.  Ms. Miller stated she would 

get back to us with that answer.   

 

The chair then stated that there was some question about proper advertising for this meeting and asked if any 

of the contractor representatives has any problems with opening the bids under those circumstances.  There 

being no objections the Chair stated we would proceed to open bids.   

 

Four sealed bids were received.    

The bids were opened by Chairman Beebe and passed to Ms. Miller.  

 

Mrs. Miller announced in turn that each contractor submitting had met the requirements for bid bonding and 

announced the bid prices.  See attached Bid Summary.   

 

Ms. Miller stated the bids will be reviewed by HRG, then the Township and the low bidder will be notified.   

 

The Chairman inquired to whether there was language in the bid requests for the Supervisors to reject any and 

all, as he felt the bids were considerably higher than budgeted figures.  Mrs. Miller was to check and call back 

an answer.   

 

The Chair moved we adjourn at 2:23 p.m. carried.   

 

Submitted by Earnest E. Long, assistant secretary.   


